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Maundy 

Thursday 

 

 

 

 

 

April 14 

 

Communion 

Worship 

Service 

 

at 7:30  

 

in the  

Sanctuary* 

Good 

Friday 

 

 

 

 

April 15 
 

Journey 

to the 

Cross 

from 

12-3 PM 

in the  

Sanctuary 
[see page 3 for details] 

 

Service of 

Tenebrae 

at 7:30 PM 

in the  

Sanctuary* 

Easter 

Sunday 

 

 

 

 

 

April 17 

Easter  

Sunday 

Services* 

at 

8:00 AM 

9:30 AM 

11: 00 AM 

11:10 AM 

 

 

Holy Week Services 

*All Holy Week services: Maundy Thursday, Good Friday’s Tenebrae Ser-
vice and Easter Sunday’s 8:00, 9:30, 11:00 & 11:10 Services will be 
livestreamed and available to watch on our website, Facebook or YouTube. 
 

See sign-up form on back page to see how you can help! 
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Hear the Stories of Our People, of God’s People  
 
“…to be the church outside of a church building because within these walls is not where we need faith and 
build the kingdom; that it’s in the streets of Reading, it’s in our secular communities, it’s in our own houses, 
and our own jobs and our own schools, where the kingdom is built and that’s where the real work is done, 
and that’s where we need faith.”  
 
These words were spoken by Zach Warren during a conversation with Pastor Chris on our church’s podcast, 
Our Story Podcast with Pastor Chris. Zach is a faithful young adult that is an integral part of our West Lawn 
Young Adult (WLYA) ministry. During his conversation he opened up about his hopes and dreams not just 
for WLYA but for our entire church. In the podcast he spoke about the influence that his father had on him 
regarding his faith formation and his professional career as a pilot. If you missed Zach’s story, you can listen 
to it now on our app and website (found under the media tab on westlawnumc.org). All of the episodes are 
also available wherever podcasts are found – iTunes, Spotify, Google Play, and TuneIn.  
 
You might be wondering, “what exactly is a podcast?” Well, a podcast is a series of interviews (episodes) 
that are similar to talk radio. Podcasts do not “air live,” but are available “on demand” – you can listen to 
them anytime at your convenience. Past episodes are not erased as they will always be available for you to 
listen to again and again. New episodes are released (posted) each Tuesday. Ultimately, the purpose of our 
church’s podcast is to allow people to tell their story. We believe that everyone has a story worth telling 
because God is at work in all of our lives in many different ways. As we’ve all come from different 
backgrounds and have taken different paths to get to where we are today, God has been active and we can 
benefit from hearing God’s leading in each other’s stories.  
 
If you’d like to be a guest on the podcast, or suggest a guest, you can email me at chris@westlawnumc.org. If 
you haven’t listened to any podcasts yet, I encourage you to give it a try. I think you’ll be pleasantly surprised 
by what others share. And if you have bene listening, thank you! Thank you for your dedication and I’d like 
to encourage you to encourage others to listen to our podcast.  
 
Peace and blessings to you and yours,  
Chris, Associate Pastor  
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Upcoming Study on the Lord’s Prayer 
Learn the significance and the power of the prayer Jesus taught “Your kingdom come.” “On earth as it is in 
heaven.” “Daily bread.” You can recite these phrases from the Lord’s Prayer by heart. You think you know what 
they mean, but truthfully, you’re not entirely sure. You know it’s the prayer Jesus used to teach us how to pray, but 
do you know why? You know the prayer is sacred, but do you grasp the power of the words? 
In his new book and study, The Lord’s Prayer, best-selling author Adam Hamilton explores each of the prayer’s 
rich lines and examines their meaning in the Bible, illuminating what we ask of God and what we ask of ourselves 
through its words. Not only will you come to understand its power; you’ll learn how to use the Lord’s Prayer as a 
pattern for all of your prayers. 
 
Please consider participating in this 6 week video-based study with:  
 

• Pastor Jeff on Wednesday evenings @ 7 p.m. in HE-brews Café, beginning April 20th, or  
• Table Talk Sunday School class @ 9:30 a.m. in the REB #109-111, beginning May 1,  
 

as we glean new 
understanding of the prayer 
we learned so long ago. 

 
[The book, The Lord’s 

Prayer, by Adam Hamilton is 

recommended, but not 

required, as available on 

Amazon.com, and a limited 

number of books are 

available from Pastor Jeff for 

$15.] 

Journey to the Cross: A Good Friday Prayer Vigil 
“In the beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and the Word was God.  He was with God in the 
beginning.  Through him all things were made; without him nothing was made that has been made.  In him was life, 
and that life was the light of all mankind.  The light shines in the darkness, and the darkness has not overcome 
it.”  (John 1:1-5 NIV) 
 

Journey with Jesus, from the beginning of time, through the fall of mankind, to His ultimate victory on the cross.   
Experience what Jesus experienced, from the sound of the angry mob to the sound of the nails being pounded into 
the cross.  And then, allow yourself to accept the sacrifice Jesus made for you and for me, and let your sin die with 
Him. 
 

This guided prayer walk through the Journey to the Cross is being offered on Good Friday, April 15, between 
noon and 3:00 p.m., the hours when Jesus hung on the cross.  This is a self-paced event offered by the WLUMC 
Prayer Team Ministry.  We pray this event will give you space to reflect on the events of Jesus’ crucifixion in a 
unique and meaningful way. 

Special WLW Meal for Ukraine 
Wednesday, April 13th from 4:30—6:45 PM 

 

Please join us in the Community Center for a special West Lawn Wednesday meal of  
fish & chips, coleslaw, mixed vegetables, and pineapple upside down cake.  

$10 donation with all proceeds going to help Ukrainian refugees. 
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Get Ready to 
Explore  

God’s Greatness at 
this Year’s  

“Monumental” 
Vacation Bible 

School! 
 
2022 VBS planning is in full 
swing for this summer’s 
program! This year’s event 
will take place from 
MONDAY, June 6 through 
THURSDAY, June 9 from 
6:00-8:30 pm. 
 
At “Monumental,” children 
will explore the vastness of 
God’s power and the depth of 
his love for each of them. You 
can expect a week full of faith 
discoveries, memorable 
music, and epic adventures 
that help kids encounter 
God’s power and love.  
 

Registration is now open 
online at  

 
www.westlawnumc.org/vbs. 
 
 
 

 
Our Vacation Bible School is not possible without the help of 170+ servants! Please consider joining our 
Monumental Dream Team by completing and returning the below form, or also sign up online. Contact Kelly 
Rismiller directly at 610-507-9141, kelly@westlawnumc.org for more details. 

 
Name               
 
 
Phone        Email        
 
 

_____ Preschool Crew Leaders   _____ Elementary Crew Leaders 

_____ Craft Station Team Members   _____ Snack Station Team Members 

_____ Bible Storytelling Team Members  _____ Science Lab Team Members 

_____ Games Team Members and Leaders  _____ Opening/Closing Assembly Skit Leaders  

_____ Mascots & Song/Dance Leaders   _____ Security Servants 

_____ Registration Team Members   _____ Set Designers & Decorators 

_____ Set Up/Tear Down Team Members 

Invite, Embrace, Empower 

mailto:kelly@westlawnumc.org
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Wednesday, April 6 - Toddler Time & Kids Club Junior - 6:15-7:30 PM     

Saturday, April 9 - Easter Celebration in the WLUMC Parking Lot - 11:00 AM-1:00 PM 

Sunday, April 10 - Kids Club & Tween Group - 6-7:30 PM      

Wednesday, April 13 - NO TODDLER TIME OR KIDS CLUB JR - HOLY WEEK 

Wednesday, April 20 - Toddler Time & Kids Club Junior - 6:15-7:30 PM   

Sunday, April 24 - Kids Club & Tween Group - 6-7:30 PM     

Wednesday, April 27 - Toddler Time & Kids Club Junior - 6:15-7:30 PM     

Children & Family Ministries Programs in April 

• Glue sticks 

• Paint stir sticks 

• Duct tape - all colors 

• Colored play sand 

• White glue 

• Jump ropes 

• Glue dots 

•  Flower stickers 

•  Colorful adhesive gems 

•  Play dough 

•  Clear hair gel 

•   Quart ziplock baggies 

• Kelly green paint 

• Lime green paint  

• Paintbrushes  

• Southwestern blankets 

• Brown butcher paper 

• Terra cotta pots  

• Larger planter pots 

• Tissue paper - all colors 

• Foam core 

• Newspaper 

• Plastic table cloths (bright colors) 

• 1 wood palate 

• Green paper plates 

• Green card stock 

• Green bulletin board paper 

• Green and brown poster board 

• Pretend rattlesnakes 

• Large rocks 

• 8 oz. foam cups 

• Adhesive gem stickers 

• White paper plates 

• Straws that don’t bend 

• Masking tape 

• 3 oz. paper cups 

VBS (continued) 
If you enjoy cutting, gluing, painting and assembling, we’d love to have you help us start to build the creative 
elements to turn West Lawn UMC into a southwestern desert-themed environment! Some projects can be done at 
home, while others we’ll make onsite, behind the scenes. If you would like to join this Art Team, please contact 
Laurie Jentes at 856-495-6351, laurie@westlawnumc.org. 
 
In addition, we are also in need of supplies and materials for the various crafts and activities related to this year’s 
theme. We welcome donations of any of the below listed items. These items can be dropped off at the Church 
office or Welcome Center at any time between now and late May. Thank you! 

Can We Get a Testimony? 
There was a time when giving one’s testimony (the story of how 
God has interacted with a person) was a regular part of Christian 
worship.  Sadly, that is not the case so much anymore.  However, 
we still believe that God is working among God’s People – the 
Church – and that worshipers could be encouraged by the 
testimony of other believers. 
 
If you have a testimony you’d like to share with your church 
family, we want to encourage you to put it in writing (about 1 
typed page, max.) and share it with the pastors.  We hope to be 
able to share (actually, have you share) some of these testimonies 
during worship in the month of May. 
 
If you have a question, please reach out to Pastor Jeff.  If you 
have a testimony, please share it with Pastor Jeff, Pastor Chris or 
Pastor Lisa at your earliest convenience. 

Easter Flowers 
It’s time to order your Easter Flowers! We 
have tulips and lilies available, for $9 each. If 
you would like to order flowers to adorn our 
sanctuary on Easter, pick up one of the 

envelopes in the 
narthex of the church, 
fill it out and return it 
to the office by April 
3rd. 
 
Flowers may be picked 
up at Easter services. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwid082136LhAhXjg-AKHSE4DaYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F832180837368590268%2F&psig=AOvVaw0urMG1__-texUKBvy9o_1t&ust=1553790654380188
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Please join us for refreshments and fellowship with Pastor Jeff and Cheryl as we celebrate his 22 years of service at 
West Lawn UMC on Sunday, June 5, 2022 from 3:00-7:00 PM. 
 
Seating and tents will be set up outside of the Reiner Education Building, with additional seating in the Community 
Center. Special presentations will take place at 4:00 PM, and again at 6:00 PM, outside of the Community Center. 
 
If you would like to contribute to gifts for the Raffauf’s, we welcome your donations. Gifts can be made out to West 
Lawn UMC, referencing “Retirement Celebration.” 
 
Send special video well wishes or photos of your favorite memories with Pastor Raffauf to: 
chris@westlawnumc.org. 
 
If you cannot RSVP on the Eventbrite website, please call the church office at 610-678-5611. 

The Culinary Classroom Presents 

JUNIOR CHEFS 
Ages 12—15, select Saturdays starting May 1st 

 
 
 

All classes will be held at West Lawn United Methodist Church Community Center Kitchen. 
For more information, please visit theculinaryclassroom.com. 

mailto:chris@westlawnumc.org
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Thank you for offering to serve as we celebrate our Savior’s resurrection. You will be contacted to 
confirm your offer. Please place this form in the offering plate or return it to the Church office. 

 

PRESCHOOL UPDATE 
Over the past several months, the Preschool has been busy upstairs doing hands on interactive lessons with themes 
around winter, transportation, Valentines Day, Dr. Seuss and rhyming words. As Spring begins, we are exploring 
new themes such as weather, animals/bugs, plants/planting seeds, and Easter! We are looking forward to holding 
the Church’s very first Scholastic Book Fair happening March 27-April 7th. Stop by room 201 in the Community 
Center to purchase some books. All purchases help support the preschool by way of providing books and materials 
for the classrooms.  
 

Our theme week on Dr. Seuss at the beginning of March was so much fun! The students enjoyed themed days that 
went along with their favorite Dr. Seuss books. Monday was wear Red & Blue for “1 Fish, 2 Fish, Red Fish, Blue 
Fish.” Tuesday was Hat Day for “Cat in the Hat.” Wednesday was Wacky Wednesday for “Wacky Wednesday.” 
Thursday was wear Green for “Green Eggs & Ham.” and yes, we did cook green eggs and ham with the kids that 
day! Most of them LOVED trying the green eggs! Finally, Friday was crazy sock day for “Fox in Socks.” What an 
awesome week, with lots of silly laughs! 
 

Throughout the past 2 months, we have also opened our enrollment for next school year. We are still accepting 
enrollments in all classes for next year. Please visit our website (www.westlawnumc.com/preschool) to find out 
what classes are being offered next year, and help us spread the word! We would love to welcome new families 
with young children to our church campus each day!  
 

Finally, as the preschool starts to make preparations for next year, we will be looking to expand 
our staff. Please contact Elise Coakley at preschool@westlawnumc.org for more information.  
 

Happy Easter from the Preschool Students and Staff, Elise Coakley 

Seeking Rental Property 
Rev. Tom Ebersole, his wife 
Kimm, and their Labrador 
retriever, are looking to rent 
their first year at West Lawn 
UMC before looking to purchase 
a property moving forward. 
THEY NEED YOUR HELP!  
 
Ideally, they’d like:  
(1) at least 2 BR,  
(2) 1.5+ bath,  
(3) garage would be nice, but 

not a deal-breaker;  
(4) prefer 19608, 19609, 19610, 

so as to be closer to the 
church.  

 
If you know of something, or 
someone they should talk to, 
please contact Michael Rivera, 
on our Personnel Team. 

Help Needed 
A WLUMC member is looking 
for someone to take her to 
appointments, stores, etc. 
approximately 3 hours every 
other week or once a month. 
This is a paid position. If 
interested call 610-927-2108 
between 9am and 8pm.  

Scholastic Book Fair- All ages welcome!!! 
 

March 27th-April 7th 
Room 201 Community Center 

 

Sundays 8:30am-12:30pm 
Wednesdays 5:00pm-7:00pm 

M-F 11:00am-12:30pm 
 

Books make a great Easter gift! 

http://www.westlawnumc.com/preschool
mailto:preschool@westlawnumc.org
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POWERPACK PROGRAM 
For the President's Day holiday in 
February we delivered close to 400 
Power Pack bags to students. I want 
to thank you all and your 
congregation for your support in 
making the Power Pack Program a 
success.  
 
We will have 2 more Power Pack 
deliveries scheduled for Easter, 
around April 13th and the end of the 
school year around the week of May 
23rd.   
 
If anyone has interest in 
volunteering, I greatly appreciate 
your donations and cooperation in 
making our Power Pack program a 
success.  
 
-David Babczak, Coordinator 

The next Power Pack distribution 
will be the week prior to Easter. 
This will be a 5 day care package. 
Please consider donating 
breakfast bars or granola bars, 
individual meals such as ramen 
noodles or mac and cheese, 
individual sized snacks, fruit cups 
or applesauce, and as a special 
treat, some small Easter candy 
treats.  Please bring to church by 
Sunday, April 10th. Thank you! 

SING “HALLELUJAH” 
The congregation is invited to sing Handel’s “Hallelujah” from Messiah 
with the Festival Choir at the 8am or 11am Easter Sunday worship services. 
Anyone that is participating can come up to just sing “Hallelujah” or they 
can sing with the Festival Choir for the entire service on Easter Sunday. 
Rehearsals for “Hallelujah” will be on Thursday nights at 7PM during Lent 
in the Music Room.  
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Safe Haven Lighthouse 
We are having a fun spring here at Safe Haven. This year is slipping by very quickly. We were able to take the kids 
bowling at Bowlero (formerly Berks Lanes) because of a generous donation from the family of Joe Kuhn. We do 
this field trip every year and the kids (and adults) really enjoy it. The hardest part was getting the kids out of the 
arcade and cashing in their tickets in a timely manner. 20 kids can take a long time to decide! Apologies to the fam-
ilies for our late return. 
 
Everyone is still enjoying the Bible Studies for Life curriculum. We are also continuing to memorize the Books of 
the Bible. We feel it is important to give these kids that skill so that as they continue in their spiritual journey they 
will be better equipped to study and learn God’s plan for their life. 
 
As the temperatures warm up, we hope to be able to go outside and enjoy the wonderful parks and activities we are 
blessed to have in our area. 
 
The pictures will give you a small glimpse into the fun our kids are having. 
 
Peace, Lori Madara and Bonnie Rissmiller 

We are United Women in Faith!! 
Beginning March 1, United Methodist 
Women will be called United Women in 
Faith. Our new name is part of a refreshment 
that includes a new logo, new programs 
designed to nurture current members and 

welcome new members to put their love in action. 
 

We remain the organization training women for leadership, growing 
spiritually, transforming through education, and providing opportunities for 
service and advocacy. We remain women in mission who follow God’s call 
for our time. 
We have a shelf in the church library with books from the Reading Program 
highlighting advocacy, spiritual growth and leadership. 
 

Please join us on Tuesday, April 19 at 11:30am in Hebrews Café as we 
continue to celebrate the resurrection of Jesus Christ. Marilyn Layser will 
lead us. 
 

Bring your lunch and beverage as we fellowship with food before our 
celebration. 

Our next  

Inquirers’ 

Class will 

be offered 

on  

Saturday, 

April 30th 

at 9:00 AM in the HE-Brews 

Cafe.  

 

If you would like to know more 

about West Lawn Church, The 

United Methodist Church, or are 

interested in uniting with this 

congregation, please call the 

church office to register and plan 

to attend this upcoming class. 

Crossroads 
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Ways to Financially Support  
Our Church Ministries  

 

EFT - Electronic Funds Transfer 

Go to the West Lawn website www.westlawnumc.org 

and click on the GIVE tab. Follow the prompts to give 

or set-up recurring gifts. 

 

WLUMC Smart Phone APP 

Go to your APP store and download the West Lawn 

UMC App. Click on the GIVING button and follow the 

prompts to setup. 

 

Bill Pay 

An easy process offered by most banks to establish re-

curring or one-time gifts to be sent by check directly 

from your bank, without sharing any banking infor-

mation with the church or a 3rd-party provider.  

 

Mail in your contribution to the church office. Be 

sure to designate your name and what the contribution 

is for. Send to: West Lawn United Methodist Church, 

15 Woodside Ave., West Lawn, PA   19609-1664 

 

And, of course, you can still give through the offering 

plate during Sunday worship. 
 

Thank you for your financial support of WLUMC! 

Grants to Assist In Defraying  
Higher Education Costs 

Investing in higher education for students is a pillar of 

our Wesleyan heritage and essential to our 

denomination and its local churches. Scholarships and 

grants especially are significant to our mission to 

develop educated, faithful and committed leaders—

leaders who know their church supports them in their 

aspirations for achievement and for rendering service 

to others. 

 

On April 25 the Education Society of the Eastern 

Pennsylvania Conference of the United Methodist 

Church will start accepting applications for grants to 

assist worthy individuals with defraying the cost of 

higher education for the 2022-2023 school year. The 

application form is available on the Conference 

website. It can be accessed as “Grants to Defray 

Higher Education Costs” at the following website 

address: http://www.epaumc.org/administration/

finance/higher-education-scholarships. 

 

All applications received in the Conference Office 

(between and including) April 25 to May 9 will be 

considered for a grant. Like last year, all applications 

will be considered.  Grant recipients who are qualified 

will be randomly selected.  

Women's Book Club will 
meet Wednesday, April 13, 
at 7:00PM in room 109 of 
the Education Building to 
discuss The Lost Girls of 
Paris by Pam Jenoff.  May’s 
book will be The Edge of 
Lost by Kristina McMor-
ris.  New readers always 

welcome!  Come join the discussion!  
 
To be added to the email list or for information please 
contact Donna Barnhart at dmbhart2@gmail.com or 
610-678-7873. 

The next Wilson Area 
Food Pantry distribution 
will be on April 15th from 
2:30-4:30PM in the 
WLUMC Community 
Center. Pre-registration is 
preferred and can be 
scheduled by calling 484-

525-0980.  Donations accepted weekdays in the 
church office. Thank you! 

Volunteers Needed 
We are looking for volunteers to help us run the 
church's very first scholastic book fair. Would you 
please consider sharing this with your ministry 
groups, small groups, and any other folks that you 
know that might be interested in helping volunteer? 
 
Please contact Elise Coakley at 
elise@westlawnumc.org if you would like to help.  

Meals for New Parents 
If you or someone you know has recently had a 
blessing of a baby enter their family, we know how 
overwhelming it can get at times. The New Parents 
Meal Ministry would like to provide some  home 
cooked meals to those who would like to receive 
them. We do the cooking & 
delivery. 
 
Please contact the office or 
email Elissa Arzuaga - 
EArzuaga04@gmail.com. 

http://www.westlawnumc.org
http://www.epaumc.org/administration/finance/higher-education-scholarships/
http://www.epaumc.org/administration/finance/higher-education-scholarships/
mailto:dmbhart2@gmail.com
mailto:EArzuaga04@gmail.com
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 With the arrival of spring, we are looking forward to  
spending more time outdoors together.  We will be doing more 
yard work projects to help members of the congregation, and for 
students to earn scholarship money.  We will also be serving  
outdoors at NJCO as well as right here at West Lawn for our  

Children’s & Family Ministry Easter event.   
     
Obviously with the arrival of spring, there’s Easter.  During Holy 
week, we will be at NJCO, and attending the Maundy Thursday 
service followed by a time of 
fellowship together at Berk’s 
Lanes.   
 
On Sunday evenings, we have 
been learning about the last 
week of Christ’s life, and un-
derstanding more what his life 
means for us in our lives here, 

2020 years later.      -Trisha 

April 2022   
(See App for more details)  

 

4/3–12-4pm– Youth Work Party 

          6-8pm Youth Group 

4/6–WLW Youth Night 6-7:30 

4/8 - 5 Hour Frenzy 6-11pm 

4/10– 9:30am Confirm.,6/7 SS 

           6-8pm Youth Group  

4/13– NO WLW 

4/14– Maunday Thursday  Service 

followed by bowling event 

4/17– Easter!!  No youth programs 

4/20– NO Youth Wed night  

4/24– 9:30am Confirm.,6/7 SS 

           6-8pm Youth Group  
 

For info, contact: 
  Youth Pastor 
Trisha Rabold 

  610.678.5611 (O) 
  484.432.7808 (C) 
trisha@westlawn

Confirmation Class 2022 
      

The students and adults that at-
tended the Confirmation weekend 
had a great time exploring our own 
personal faith.  We learned how 
our identity in God calls us out of 
our lives in the world, and into a 
fuller life in Him.  We heard how 
God works through some seeming-
ly impossible circumstances, and 
how God brings us closer to him.  
We also explored grace, and what 
it means in our own lives.   
Next we will be learning about our 
spiritual gifts, and how we can use 
those gifts to serve here at 
WLUMC. 
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A special "thank you" to Pattie Chubb, Cheryl Raffauf, Warren & Katie Marweg, Steve 
Snyder, Sharon High, Ruth Stephens, and Margo Hill for preparing a delicious meal 
for 65 men on Saturday (the abundance was given to our ministry partners at New 
Journey Community Outreach). The men spent a few hours together painting He-
Brews Café and the adjacent hallway, moving clothing racks for the consignment sale, 
and hauling junk to the dumpster. Men will have an opportunity to gather for a clay 
pigeon, trap shooting outing at Topton Fish and Game on Saturday,  May 14 from 
10am – 1pm (rain or shine, registration is required). You can register under the “Men’s 
Ministry” section under the “Grow” tab on both the app and website. Additionally, we 
are looking forward to our next Men’s Breakfast on Saturday, June 18 where we’ll 
have an opportunity to serve others and hear the Godwin men (Zac, Kyle, and Frank) 
share their testimony on this Father’s Day weekend. Men and their sons/grandsons 
are invited and encouraged to attend.  

Dear West Lawn Church family, I am so blessed to be part of this loving and caring con-
gregation, and am truly thankful for the way you ministered to me during my post  
hospitalization recovery and the previous 18 months.  We have a talented bunch of cooks 
and bakers in our midst!  Thank you, not only for the food, but for the cards, the flowers, 
emails, phone calls, and the many, many prayers over the course of my “illness”.  As my 
husband so lovingly stated during the week after my surgery, “You kept the post office 
in business.”  Grace and peace to you all, Pastor Lisa 
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If you are interested in 

scheduling a baptism or 

joining the church, please 

contact the church office 

at  

office@westlawnumc.org / 

610-678-5611 or one of the 

pastors. 

I sat in my car today in front 
of what was the West Lawn 
Fire Company.  Tears of  
sadness and fond memories 
flowed as I looked at my  
husband’s name displayed in 
the memory plaque.. He was 
proud of his service to the  
community as a firefighter.  
Thank you and the members of 
your church for this very 
meaningful gesture. May God 
bless you all and keep you safe. 
Denise Sands & Family 

Dear Friends of Family Promise, 
 We would like to give thanks for the  
continued and generous support West Lawn 
United Methodist Church has given to Family 
Promise of Berks County over the years. The 
investments you have made to help us fulfill 
our mission are immensely appreciated. Your 
donation in the amount of $5,000 from the 
Christmas Miracle Offering enabled us to  
provide care and services to families and youth 
who have fallen on difficult times. 
 Our programs are designed to help those 
in need all while engaging people with diverse 
backgrounds to come together and form lasting 
partnerships. Contributions like yours indicate 
that our reach has gone beyond the confines of 
a program and inspired individuals to invest 
in our vision to help build stronger  
communities. We truly value this partnership 
and look forward to new ways we can serve 
families in need together. 
 Thanks again from the board of  
directors, staff and families that need a helping 
hand in crisis.  We will continue to provide 
help for today and hope for tomorrow. 
 

Bethany Bower, Executive Director 

Lori Gerner 
June 12, 1960 - March 18, 2022 

On behalf of the Hope Rescue 
Mission Development Team, I 
would like to say thank you for 
your financial gift.  [Christmas 
Miracle Offering] 
We appreciate your support 
and playing a vital role to end 
homelessness in our communi-
ty.  
Sandy Ruoss, Event/Marketing 
Coordinator 

Mary Lou Hutchinson 
November 18, 1933 
 - March 22, 2022 



Sunday Worship 

  8:00 am Traditional Worship 

  9:30 am Praise Worship 

11:00 am Traditional Worship 

11:10 am Community Worship 

15 Woodside Avenue 
West Lawn, PA 19609 

www.westlawnumc.org 
Phone: 610-678-5611 

*************** 
OUR PASTORS: 

Jeff Raffauf 
Chris Hardy 

Terry Cooney 
Lisa Hoopes 

Easter Week Sign Up Form 
Name:          

Phone:    Email:     
 

I am willing to serve in all of the following ways: 
 

Maundy Thursday Service(7:30 pm ) 
 

Childcare    Parking Lot Greeter   

Welcome Center   Inside Greeter    

Door Greeter    

 

Good Friday Tenebrae Evening Service (7:30 pm) 

Childcare    Parking Lot Greeter   

Welcome Center   Usher     

Inside Greeter    

 

Easter Sunday Services 

8AM Parking Lot Greeter  9:30AM Parking Lot Greeter   

11AM Parking Lot Greeter   

 



APRIL 27 
Denys Allen  
Jodell Funk  
 
APRIL 28 
Carol Aulenbach  
Kim Stambaugh  
 
APRIL 29 
Noel Alvarez  
Solon Bailey  
Samantha Dibilio  
Robert Morris  
Bradley Ohlinger  
Gavin Prutzer  
 
APRIL 30 
Bradley Bressler  
Evan Busack  
Darrell Denny  
Thomas Frank  
Tyler Freeman  
Jonathan Hill  
Carolyn Ortwein  

David Texter  
Michael Texter  
 
APRIL 8 
Suzanne Cote  
Rick Herb  
 
APRIL 9 
Patricia Balthaser  
Hilary Bateman  
Pamela Evans  
Shirley Hall  
Donna Harrison  
James Kintzer  
Marlene Koehler  
Rebecca Kramer  
Matthew Mays  
Gregory Wilson  
 
APRIL 10 
Joyce Bunting  
Beth Ebling  
Katelynn Focht  
Christian Kline  
Angela Lasher  
Jenna Marquart  
R. Surgeoner  
Adrian Unger  
Robert Weed  
 
APRIL 11 
Robert Drayer  
Diane Hetrich  
Franklyn Luff   
APRIL 12 
April Bailey  
Taylor Brossman  
Courtney Derr  
Karen Garverich  
Joy Meharg  
Troy Reaser  
Stephen Smith  
Orpha Stallone  
Kim Williams  
 
APRIL 13 
 
APRIL 14 
Lee Bricker  
Barbara Cloud  
Susannah Ide  
Lee Lindsay  
Mitch Morris  
Logan Pettinato  

Courtney Smith  
Ryan Weaver  
 
APRIL 15 
Scott Ballantyne  
Rita Behrenshausen  
Pamela Forrest  
Bruce Goodman  
Maureen Krall  
Steven Sailer  
Andrew Soisson  
Abigail Wolf  
 
APRIL 16 
Kenneth Carpenter  
Allison Gieringer  
Alexandria Hast  
Randall Hill  
Susan Jindra  
Norine Krick  
John Piscitelli  
Chelsey Thenga  
Michael Trogus  
Jackie Warner  
Gail Werner  
 
APRIL 17 
Cynthia Koehler  
William Meister  
Lisa Naugle  
Andrea Noll  
Valerie O'Leary  
Leeann Ortolani  
Elizabeth Penna  
Kathryn Sanford  
Jessica Sarros  
 
APRIL 18 
Robert Haag  
Ann Noecker  
Frank Paull  
 
APRIL 19 
Debra Hannahoe  
Dillan Pasquale  
Warren Ramsey  
Jeff Troutman  
 
APRIL 20 
Ann Bittler  
Janifer Dixon  
Bennett Grabey  
Bob Mochan  
Joel Rentz  

Stacey Rudy  
Vickie Weed  
 
APRIL 21 
Falyn Austin  
Frank Carter  
Frederick Ebert  
Madison Evans  
April Lena  
Gay Smart  
Jill Tier  
 
APRIL 22 
Angelique Farrell  
Alexandra Hopkins  
Steven Ladany  
Barry Sweigart  
Sarah Troester  
 
APRIL 23 
Andrew Dautrich  
Robert Loper  
Iris Maynard  
Laura Williams  
 
APRIL 24 
Logan Austin  
Karen Behney  
Kristi Godwin  
Susan Griesemer  
Amy Ortiz  
Linda Ruth  
 
APRIL 25 
Karlyn Austin  
Mark Beard  
Sally Brown  
George Deturck  
Matthew Fountain  
Victor Hurdle* 
Heather Wanner  
Dina Wert  
Lynn Williamson  
 
APRIL 26 
Sarah Crissman  
Kaitlyn Dierolf  
Joyce Fogelman  
John Ingram  
Dana Ingram  
Joanne Marshall  
Jahron Mathies  
Bruce Sechrist  
Jeffrey Yohn  

*Victor Hurdle 
Mifflin Center 
500 Philadelphia Ave., 
Rm. 202 
Shillington, PA 19607  
 
*Mary L. Harting 
Spruce Manor, Rm. 26 
220 S. 4th Ave. 
Reading, PA 19611  

APRIL 1 
H. Cook  
Elwood Hain  
Edmund Newton  
 
APRIL 2 
Lindsay Berger  
Allyn Folk  
Pauline Jones  
Carol Lochman  
Patricia Rhoads  
 
APRIL 3 
Judith Alvarez  
Duane Daniels  
Mary L. Harting* 
Scott High  
Becky Miner  
Pat Page  
Caleb Semsel  
Christina Welch  
Alexis Whitney  
 
APRIL 4 
Linda Angstadt  
G. Bayliss  
Carol Folk  
Zachary Godwin  
Rachel Hoffman  
Anna Knauer  
Lucy Maack  
Katelyn Miller  
Kerri O'Donnell  
Korinne Rhoads  
Daniel Romberger  
Karen Williams  
 
APRIL 5 
Michael Reinert  
Sarah Rentz  
Adaila Rios  
Albert Stallone  
Willard Stephens  
April Stout  
 
APRIL 6 
Megan Fry  
 
APRIL 7 
Sheila Bucher  
Richard Keenan  
Megan Moyer  
Ron Rothenberger  
Erin Schermerhorn  

If we have 
inadvertently forgotten 
your birthday, please 

contact the office. 


